
Dear Apostles,

Saturday, Feb. 12th was an important day in the life of Holy 
Apostles. Our entire community was invited and more than 
50 members came together for a day of strategic visioning and 
planning. Last fall our parish leadership decided that this was 
something that we as a community need to do and that early 2017 
would be the right timing.  

For us, this was a spiritual day of prayer and discernment. We aren’t 
a secular organization—like the Rotary or Kiwanis Club (which 
are great organizations, by the way!). We are a faith based, Christ 
centered community—so we approached this in a spiritual way: 
Who is God calling us to be? What is God calling us to do?

God’s people have always had a vision. At the end of Matthew’s Gospel, Jesus gave his Apostles 
a Mission! Jesus said, “Go and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the 
Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit” (Matt. 28:19). With these words he sent them out for 
worldwide mission. 

For us, our mission starts in our own backyard, in our own neighborhood. We are called to 
reach people for Jesus, share God’s love and grace with people who need it.

Though we haven’t done visioning and planning in the last 5 years; Holy Apostles has always 
been a church with a vision. Seventeen years ago, when the plans for our current building were 
drawn up, our current building was Phase 1. Those Apostles also drew up Phase 2 (Education 
Building) and Phase 3 (large Sanctuary) building plans. They looked down the road, casting 
a vision to the future. We pulled those out and used those original drawings when we started 
Lighting the Way in 2015. I mention this—building plans from years ago and LTW to say 
that Holy Apostles has always been a people with a vision. If we look back in our history, this is 
something we’ve done before, it’s part of our DNA. 
As a community, I think we are primed and ready for this. After our growth the last four years, 
the timing is right. Also, as you might know, home construction is planned to resume in Trace 
Crossings in April. Over the next several years, 1500 acres will be developed and hundreds of 
homes will be built. We will have several thousand people moving into our neighborhood.
How will we respond to our new neighbors? How do we want to approach the growth in our 
neighborhood? 

What happened on February 12th was an exciting, important and really fun day! We’ve started 
the conversation and this will be an ongoing process. Please pray for our parish as we discern 
our future together. Invite God to continue to use us in this part of Hoover. I am excited about 
our future and anxious to see where God will lead us! 

Blake
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Dear People of God: The first Christians observed with great
devotion the days of our Lord’s passion and resurrection, and
it became the custom of the Church to prepare for them by a season
 of penitence and fasting. This season of Lent provided 
a time in which converts to the faith were prepared for Holy 
Baptism. It was also a time when those who, because of 
notorious sins, had been separated from the body of the faithful 
were reconciled by penitence and forgiveness, and restored to 
the fellowship of the Church. Thereby, the whole congregation 
was put in mind of the message of pardon and absolution set 
forth in the Gospel of our Savior, and of the need which all 
Christians continually have to renew their repentance and faith.

I invite you, therefore, in the name of the Church, to the
observance of a holy Lent, by self-examination and repentance;
by prayer, fasting, and self-denial; and by reading and
meditating on God’s holy Word.   	  Bidding Prayer to Lent (BCP 264-65)

I am going to make a suggestion to you this Lent that may at first sound a bit odd. This Lent I want you to think 
about yourself, and not so much about others. I know for some of you that may sound a bit heretical, but let me 
explain. Jesus said we are to love God with all of our heart and mind and soul, and from that commandment flows 
the second commandment to love our neighbors as ourselves. I wonder if sometimes we get so busy running around 
helping others that we ignore or forget to think about our own relationship with our Father and our own need for a 
Savior.  And I also wonder if we forget that all our good works flow from that relationship with God. 

The season of Lent is perhaps one of the oldest traditions of Christianity, and it dates back to the 2nd or 3rd Centu-
ry. During Lent, we are preparing our hearts for Easter, and so we are invited/reminded by the church to think about 
our own need for pardon and absolution. We are invited to renew our repentance and faith. The bidding prayer that 
we say on Ash Wednesday sets out this theme for the season. I therefore invite you to think about yourself (heart, 
mind and soul), and I invite you to do so through the spiritual disciplines set forth above. 

As to prayer and reading Scripture, you may want to consider taking on a daily discipline beyond what you may 
already doing. One good option is Morning Prayer (BCP 75) or Evening Prayer (BCP 115), both of which are easily 
accessible online at www.missionstclare.com. Or you could do the good old-fashioned route of reading Scripture 
from your own Bible according to the Daily Office. We are in “Year One” and the list for Ash Wednesday and the 
Lenten readings begins at BCP 950. Additionally, in the BCP 136, you will find the Daily Devotions for Individuals 
and Family. Or perhaps you and your family may want to say Compline together each night (BCP 127). There are 
lots of options available!

As to fasting, you may of course want to give something up. Another option is to fast on Ash Wednesday, on Fridays, 
and/or on Good Friday. Finally, some of you may want to go even deeper in your personal examination. Our prayer 
book contains a rite for individuals that you may want to consider, The Reconciliation of a Penitent (BCP 446-452).

Peace,
Robin



Annual Meeting Report

Holy Apostles’ Annual Meeting 2016 was held in October with 
a good turnout. Fr. Blake thanked retiring Vestry members Jan 
Mize, Mary Parish, and Michael Woolley. A slate of nominees 
was accepted for three-year terms including Emily Bennett, Lisa 
Bridgman, and Jamie Strong. Tommy Lotz’s term was extended by 
one year. 

Jason Whatley, new Senior Warden, announced that HA has once 
again won a Hoover Beautification Award. He noted that the 
maintenance of our Church home for the past year, in addition to 
the cleaning service and lawn maintenance, included repainting, 
cleaning, organizing storage for a building that is “used daily.” 
He said these efforts “speak volumes of our growth.” He addressed 
the long process of the church survey stating, “We couldn’t have 
done it without Fr. Blake; he listened with head and heart.” 
He expressed thanks to our Diocese for Reverend Robin Hinkle’s 
presence and the new programs she has initiated. He also 
reminded us that we are blessed with Deacon Marti Holmes, who 
is also the Archdeacon of the Diocese.

Dorothy White reviewed details of our financial status. Mary 
Parish said of fundraising efforts, “We need to figure out what 
works and find something the entire parish can support.”

A new Web site of our own is under construction and the Vestry 
thanks the parish for reducing the mortgage that has freed up 
other monies for ministries. The Annual Response Committee 
noted that 94 individuals and households have made a pledge 
which enables HA to plan its budget. The Annual Meeting ‘hard 
copy’ includes reports from ministries and both Junior and Senior 
Wardens; a Treasurer’s report; and the Rector’s report. (Copies are 
available if you missed this important meeting!)

Fr. Blake closed his report with optimism for the new year. “It’s 
exciting to think about where God might lead Holy Apostles and 
what God is calling our community to do. Start praying now 
about where God is calling us in 2017.”
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Property Update

2016 was a great year for Holy Apostles, including the 
building and grounds of the church. While I cannot 
take credit for most of the improvements and clean up, 
Jason and several dedicated volunteers tackled many 
projects in 2016…some more conspicuous than others. 
Some of these projects included: 

	 • Painting the nave and narthex
	 • �Adding handicap parking spaces to better serve 

the needs of our congregation and to bring HA 
into full compliance with the Americans with 
Disabilities Act

	 • �Organizing the storage area behind the altar
	 • �Programming the thermostats to run more 

efficiently and cost effectively
	 • �Shredding old files and purchasing equipment to 

make all classrooms multi-use rooms
	 • �Winning the 2016-2017 Hoover Beautification 

Award

What a fantastic congregation and space Holy Apostles 
is blessed to have! 2017 promises to be another great 
year, but I need your help. If you notice any problems 
or have ideas for improvements, please send me an 
email at jrwarden@holyapostleshoover.org. Because 
the church is used 5-6 days per week from 8AM until 
8-9PM many eyes pass through our doors, but not 
everyone sees the beauty surrounding it. Help me to 
see the beautiful (as well as the not so beautiful) so we 
may proceed accordingly. 

On another note, did you know that Holy Apostles 
has, given by a generous donation, an automatic 
external defibrillator (AED)? It is located above the 
water fountain, near the restrooms. Please familiarize 
yourself with its location…this is something we hope 
we never need to use, but it is there in case we do!

Patrick Schexnailder
Junior Warden
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Strategic Visioning for Our Little Church on a Hill

Saturday, February 11, was an awesome day for Holy Apostles!  Leslie Manning with Ministry Architects came 
to our parish that day and led a Strategic Visioning and Planning session for us. We had a great turnout with 
over 50 parishioners taking part in the day. We talked about our values as a parish, or gifts and blessings, our 
challenges, and our 5-year goals. And we talked about what makes Holy Apostles so special and why we all love 
this place so much.  
For our values as a parish we listed some pretty incredible things that I think we can all agree on: inclusiveness, 
welcoming, spiritual, faith in action, compassion, gospel-centered, acceptance, fruit of the spirit, service. Every 
time that I walk through that door, those are some of the things that I feel. 

For our strengths as a parish and as a church family we listed things like community, willing servants, theology, 
inclusive & loving, deep hearted, strength in diversity, welcoming, generous, and spirit of family. What a 
blessing!! What a blessing that we all have to be a part of a community like this!!
Let’s be honest, I think we all agree that these values and strengths describe this community, our church family, 
pretty well!!

But as great and wonderful as all of that is, we all know and we all recognize that we have our challenges as 
a parish as well. We all know that the size of our mortgage is a big concern and it is a valid concern and one 
that we are continuing to address through our Lighting The Way efforts. Did y’all realize that since we started 
Lighting The Way a little over 2 years ago that we have nearly $300,000 committed to that effort and have paid 
down our mortgage by over $175,000??  Friends, that’s amazing and speaks volumes about our values and our 
gifts and our blessings here at Holy Apostles. But it’s not just the size of our mortgage that is a challenge, it’s also 
the size of our physical space—or lack thereof. Last weekend we also identified that there is potential for burnout 
of our volunteers which is something that also needs to be addressed.  

These are all real challenges that we have to meet head on. I told our Vestry at our February Vestry meeting and 
I’m telling everyone here in this letter the same thing—friends we’ve got a lot of work to do. These are not simple 
tasks and this is going to take some effort on everyone’s part. But the beautiful thing about all of this is that we 
have an incredible support system here with our Holy Apostles’ family. With the help and guidance of everyone 
along with our partnership with Ministry Architects we will pave the way, set the course and light the path for 
Holy Apostles’ future.  

At our Strategic Visioning day we also talked about goal-setting in the 4 areas: children and youth, hospitality & 
evangelism, mission & service, and inreach/ways we care for one another. There were some great ideas presented 
for all of those areas of focus. In the coming weeks, with the help of Leslie Manning, we will continue to do 
more work in the area of goal setting. Your Vestry and clergy will be working with Ministry Architects to make 
sure that our goals are measurable and on point for this season of ministry here at Holy Apostles and that we 
are answering the call of where God is leading us as a parish.  We are incredibly excited that we will have the 
opportunity to share more about that part of our visioning day with everyone very soon.  
We have always acted with a sense of mission and a sense of purpose here at Holy Apostles. That drive and that 
faithful vision has led us to where we are today and I am confident that it will continue to lead us and guide us 
into our future.  

Friends, I think we would all agree that we are a church that has always practiced inclusiveness and hospitality.  
Guess what? We’ve got company coming over!  The town is growing around us.  Opportunity abounds.  The 
question that we have to ask ourselves is how will we welcome them?          

—Jason Whatley
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Ready for the Parish retreat at Camp 
McDowell in March?

It’s time to sign-up for the annual Parish Retreat. We 
hope you will join our parish family for a wonderful time. 
The retreat will be held on March 10-12, 2017 at Camp 
McDowell and we will be staying at Bethany Village. The 
weekend is spent however you choose: relax with a good 
book, go hiking, canoeing, bike riding, paddle boating, take 
a nap, and spend time with friends and family. Join us for 
parish meal son Friday night and/or Saturday night and 
gather afterwards for games, sitting by a fire, talking, dancing 
and singing together.
We will also gather for a worship service on Saturday evening 
before dinner.
Sign-up sheets will be in the Narthex on Sundays and signing 
up is as easy as 1-2-3.

1. Decide where you want to stay (a Bethany Lodge or a 
Bethany Cabin)
and sign-up on the appropriate sheet.

2. Decide which meals, if any, you would like to eat in Doug 
Carpenter Dining Hall (a cafeteria breakfast and lunch are 
offered), and sign-up on the appropriate sheet.

3. Decide if you will be joining us for parish meals (Friday 
night dinner—hot dogs & S’mores; Saturday night wine 
& cheese social and dinner—Mexican) and sign-up on the 
appropriate sheet. In addition, if you sign-up to join us for 
parish meals, please also sign-up on the Food List to bring 
something for these meals.

The deadline to sign-up or make any changes, will be 
Sunday, March 5th.
For more information, contact Marjee Frier at mfrier@
hoover.k12.al.us or
Stacia Sebura at stasebura@hotmail.com.

Calling all artists for original 
design for Gumbo Gala!
The Gumbo Gala is looking for artists to help 
design the 2017 T-Shirt and Posters for the 
12th Annual event. So, pull out the crayons, 
pencils, pens, or paints and enter to win! Your 
creation could be featured during the 2017 
Gumbo Gala. In addition to having your 
artwork all over town, you will receive Gala 
passes, T-Shirts, a poster and free vendor space 
at the event. Mark your calendars for this year’s 
competition: April 22nd at Sloss Furnaces! For 
more info: contact Executive Director Tim 
Blanton at Episcopal Place, 205-959-0085.

Diocesan Convention: 
Why Jesus?

The 186th Diocesan Convention was held this 
month at the Sheraton Hotel and Conference 
Center in Birmingham Three parishes—St. 
Andrew’s, Grace Church and St. Mark’s served 
as hosts. Since these parishes work to feed the 
hungry, those invited to the Convention were 
asked to bring non-perishable food items to 
donate at registration. The food will stock par-
ish food pantries.

Presiding Bishop Michael Curry inspired the 
Convention theme of Why Jesus? Telling the 
Compelling Story of God’s Love, the first of 
a three-year series focusing on Evangelism, 
Racial Reconciliation and Stewardship of 
Creation. This year, the Convention-goers 
explored Evangelism and what that means to 
individuals, our parishes, and the world. Racial 
Reconciliation is the topic for 2018, and 2019 
will focus on the Stewardship of Creation.
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Apostles with Fire reaching out…
The Apostles with Fire brand has been in place for 
several years now and its recognition for delivering great 
food and great energy continues. In 2016, our team 
completed the annual back-to-back weeks of cooking 
and entertaining in the community. We march forward 
with the mission of attracting people with our flavors 
and our fun.

For the fourth year in a row Apostles with Fire, “AWF”, 
competed in the annual Episcopal Place Gumbo 
Gala. And, the team brought home it fourth top 
award. This year we made it a three-peat as the team 
surfed to the shore with another 1st place finish in 
the Spirit competition. Featuring a host of familiar 
and not so familiar beach characters, Apostles with 
Fire delivered another great gumbo with a unique 
theme. Receiving this award three years in a row is a 
significant accomplishment and in just a few years, 
we have established our brand and a reputation at the 
Gala. This enthusiastic and creative team really brings a 
great energy to the event and is having an influence on 
the event as a whole. Cooking great gumbo, which we 
do, is one thing. Being able to lift the atmosphere and 
contribute to the overall festival experience is another. 
It’s a wonderful testament to the spirit that is Holy 
Apostles! In 2017, the event is moving back to Sloss 
Furnaces on April 22nd. 

Following up the competition at Regions Field, 
Apostles with Fire moved on to Veterans Park to 
support “Celebrate Hoover! Day”. The team fired up 
the big pot and fried up batch after batch of beignets—
bringing back memories of Café du Monde and 
delivering sweet treats with the flair that is Apostles 
with Fire. Once again the beignets were a big hit. 
Being present in support of this festival provides us 
the opportunity to showcase the character of our team 

and our Parish. What a wonderful opportunity to be 
recognized as a lively, fun and loving part of the Hoover 
mosaic. Look for us again this year on April 29th! 

But we didn’t stop after the beignets. The Apostles with 
Fire cooking gauntlet continued with our 20th Annual 
Crawfish Boil. In 2016 we decided to change things up a 
bit in an effort to make our boil more like a festival. We 
expanded our footprint, added things like face-painting, 
a raffle, Kona Shave Ice and even a couple of corn hole 
boards. The idea was to provide more space for people 
to move, socialize and enjoy the day. The feedback 
was overwhelmingly positive and we are excited about 
continuing to expand by adding more to the festival. 
Our goal is to create an “all-day” experience where our 
guests will be encouraged to come out and enjoy the 
day. This year, we will host our 20th Annual Boil and we 
are planning for a big event. It’s hard to believe that this 
little boil has arrived at a 20-year milestone. Make sure 
you mark your calendars and keep your eyes open for 
the festival that will be held on Saturday, May 13th. It’s 
‘gonna’ be a good one! 

We realized that our AWF team ramps up to a Spring 
Sprint and then goes a little quiet in the fall. Well, one 
day Bill Davis tossed out an idea to engage the team in 
the form of a Turkey Fry. We had a great time, fried up 
a bunch of birds, received positive reviews, and enjoyed 
some beautiful weather together. Maybe I should let Bill 
tell the story …

...continued on page 7



The Apostles with Fire thank you for supporting our “Fryday “ 
Fried Turkey project on Dec. 23, 2016. Our Fry-Chef, Kenn 
Gaddis, lead willing Soul-chefs Scott Dunbar, Justin Aldridge, 
Danny Endress, Jason Whatley and Bill Davis in frying 23 
Cajun Fried Turkeys offered at $30.00 each.

This was a Wild Hair project brought together by Kenn and me 
with our Vestry’s support.

The weather was perfect—unseasonably warm with a light 
breeze. Pop-up tents kept most of the leaves out of our Fry Pots, 
too. How many people know the difference between a Bay Leaf 
and a Holy Apostle Oak leaf?

Our Customers said they enjoyed our Cajun Fried Turkeys and 
Every Chef liked hearing that! To date, no one has ever gotten 
sick from an Apostles with Fire cooking project, but Poultry is a 
problematic food item.

We made a few dollars financially and had a great time in 
working fellowship. And, we learned a lot. Kenn and Bill are 
reviewing cost factors and opportunities at scaling up; adjusting 
our recipe; and working out logistics for finding 12-lb. turkeys, 
thawing, and maintaining proper food safety standards.

The Apostles with Fire continues to work on events and 
offerings leveraging our great cooks and the energy of a 
bunch of people who love to do this! If you would like to 
get involved in any of our events, please reach out to one 
of our AWF leaders: Kenn Gaddis, John Ross Havard or 
Richard Eppes. We are going to need a lot of help this year 
to pull off some of our plans, especially our celebration 
of the 20th Annual Crawfish Boil. You don’t have to be 
a seasoned cook; you just have to be able to tolerate a 
bunch of fun-loving people who really enjoy what they do! 
All willing (and some unwilling) souls are welcome and 
encouraged to participate. We are eagerly looking forward 
to a fantastic year in 2017! Join us! 
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...continued from page 6 HOLY APOSTLES OFFICE HOURS AND STAFF 
CONTACT INFORMATION:

Holy Apostles is blessed with a wonderful staff who care 
deeply about their ministry and service to our parish. 
Regular office hours are Monday thru Thursday 9:00 am 
to 3:00 pm. Feel free to stop by, call or email any staff 
member anytime!

Church Office: 988-8000
Kim McAdams
Office Manager kmcadams@holyapostleshoover.org

Ashley Haynes
Bookkeeper ahaynes@holyapostleshoover.org

Derek Kluz
Music Director dkluz@holyapostleshoover.org

Julia Sanford
EYC Coordinator jsanford@holyapostleshoover.org

Marti Holmes
Deacon mholmes@holyapostleshoover.org

Robin Hinkle
Associate rhinkle@holyapostleshoover.org

Blake Hutson
Rector bhutson@holyapostleshoover.org



2017 Vestry Bios 

Emily Bennett-Jason and I have been married for 10 
years, and we have a 17-month-old daughter, Chandler 
Grace. We were proud to have her baptized at Holy 
Apostles last September. I work at AT&T and have 
been there for 13 years. Currently, I am a Regional 
Sales Manager in the Business Solutions segment for 
the South Alabama area after spending 8 years as an 
Account Manager traveling to and from New Orleans to 
call on my accounts. 

I also serve as the president of The Charity League 
which is a Birmingham-based non-profit that helps 
children with hearing and speech impairments in the 
Birmingham area through volunteer hours and financial 
support. Jason and I are both Auburn graduates, and 
we spend our fall weekends in Auburn, cheering on 
the Tigers! After growing up in the Methodist church 
in North Alabama, we began exploring the Episcopal 
denomination several years ago when it seemed so many 
other churches were going the route of contemporary 
worship. Holy Apostles was a perfect fit for us! 

Lisa Bridgman- One of nine children, I grew up in the 
small town of Pontotoc, Mississippi. Most of my family 
still lives there and one of my favorite things is to go 
there to visit and remember where I came from. Family 
shaped my whole outlook on life and that’s why every 

group that I am a part of and love feels like family to 
me. I was greatly influenced by my teachers and sports 
and the satisfaction and confidence that I gained from 
those influences shaped whom I am.

I have been a teacher and coach for thirty years, 
currently as Assistant Athletic Director at Hoover High 
School. One of my greatest joys is to see a young person 
feel success in my class or in the athletic arena. Pep and 
I have been a part of Holy Apostles for over ten years 
and I feel as if all of our Holy Apostles are a second 
family. At Holy Apostles, I participate in Parish Life, 
Ushers, Daughters of the King and Cursillo. I enjoy 
camping, reading a good book, and golfing even
though I am not very good. We live in Hoover with our 
sweet puppy, Olive.

We both enjoy cooking and entertaining friends in our 
home. Grateful to be on the Vestry, I hope that I can be 
a good servant!

James “Jamie” McCorlde Strong- Married to my 
beautiful wife Tammy since May 1998, we have three 
wonderful but lazy dogs: Miller, Oscar and Deacon 
(named after my alma mater’s mascot). Tammy and I 
have been members of Holy Apostles for the last several 
years. I hold a BA in Chemistry from Wake Forest 
University in 1992 and an MBA from West Virginia 
University in 1997.

After earning my JD from the University of 
Alabama in 2004, I am currently a Claims Director 
for ProAssurance, focusing on Professional Legal 
Malpractice claims. I was on the board for Sheldon 
Calvary Camp Run by the Episcopal Diocese of 
Pittsburgh, PA, and have served on the Holy Apostle’s 
audit team reviewing financial and administrative 
practices. I enjoy playing golf and visiting with family 
and friends.
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02.17.2018-­‐
02.18.2017	
  

2017	
  Diocese	
  of	
  Alabama	
  Annual	
  
Convention,	
  Birmingham,	
  AL	
  

02.19.2017	
   7th	
  Sunday	
  after	
  Epiphany	
  
8:45	
  am	
   Holy	
  Eucharist	
  (w/childcare)	
  
9:30	
  am	
   Christian	
  Formation:	
  Great	
  Spiritual	
  

Writings	
  
10:30	
  am	
   HALO—Soup	
  Kitchen	
  
10:30	
  am	
   Holy	
  Eucharist	
  (w/Choir	
  	
  and	
  childcare)	
  

02.20.2017	
   President’s	
  Day—Church	
  Office	
  Closed	
  
02.26.2017	
   Last	
  Sunday	
  after	
  Epiphany	
  

8:45	
  am	
   Holy	
  Eucharist	
  (w/childcare)	
  
9:30	
  am	
   Adult	
  Choir	
  Warm-­‐Up	
  
9:30	
  am	
   Christian	
  Formation:	
  	
  The	
  Gospel	
  

According	
  to	
  Pixar	
  
10:30	
  am	
   Holy	
  Eucharist	
  (w/Choir	
  and	
  childcare)	
  
11:30	
  am	
   Children’s	
  Choir	
  Practice	
  
5:30	
  pm	
   EYC	
  at	
  Holy	
  Apostles	
  

02.27.2017	
   Property	
  Team	
  Meeting	
  
02.28.2017	
   Shrove	
  Tuesday	
  

6:30	
  pm	
   Red	
  Beans	
  and	
  Rice	
  Parish	
  Supper	
  
7:45	
  pm	
   Burning	
  of	
  the	
  Palms	
  Liturgy	
  

03.01.2017	
   Ash	
  Wednesday	
  
7:30	
  am	
   Holy	
  Eucharist	
  Rite	
  I	
  with	
  Imposition	
  of	
  

Ashes	
  
12:00	
  pm	
   Holy	
  Eucharist	
  Rite	
  II	
  with	
  Imposition	
  of	
  

Ashes	
  
7:00	
  pm	
   Taize	
  Service	
  &	
  Imposition	
  of	
  Ashes	
  

03.04.2017	
   DOK	
  Quiet	
  Day	
  
03.05.2017	
   Lent	
  I	
  

8:45	
  am	
   Holy	
  Eucharist	
  Rite	
  I	
  (w/childcare)	
  
9:30	
  am	
  	
   Adult	
  Choir	
  Warm-­‐Up	
  
9:30	
  am	
   Christian	
  Formation:	
  	
  The	
  Gospel	
  

According	
  to	
  Pixar	
  
9:30	
  am	
  	
   Christian	
  Formation:	
  	
  What	
  Wondrous	
  

Love	
  
10:30	
  am	
   Holy	
  Eucharist	
  Rite	
  II	
  (w/	
  Choir	
  and	
  

childcare)	
  
11:30	
  am	
   Children’s	
  Choir	
  Rehearsal	
  
5:30	
  pm	
   EYC	
  at	
  Holy	
  Apostles	
  

03.08.2017	
   Lenten	
  Wednesday	
  Night	
  Series	
  
5:30	
  pm	
   Lenten	
  Supper	
  
6:00	
  pm	
   Program:	
  The	
  Five	
  People	
  You	
  Meet	
  in	
  

Heaven	
  
03.10.2017-­‐
03.12.2017	
  

Parish	
  Retreat	
  at	
  Camp	
  McDowell/EYC	
  
Spring	
  Retreat	
  

03.12.2017	
   Lent	
  II	
  

8:45	
  am	
   Holy	
  Eucharist	
  Rite	
  I	
  (w/childcare)	
  
9:30	
  am	
  	
   Christian	
  Formation:	
  	
  The	
  Gospel	
  

According	
  to	
  Pixar	
  
9:30	
  am	
   Christian	
  Formation:	
  	
  What	
  Wondrous	
  

Love	
  
10:30	
  am	
   Holy	
  Eucharist	
  Rite	
  II	
  (w/Choir	
  and	
  

childcare)	
  
5:30	
  pm	
   EYC	
  at	
  Holy	
  Apostles	
  

03.13.2017	
   Vestry	
  Meeting	
  
03.15.2017	
   Lenten	
  Wednesday	
  Night	
  Series	
  

5:30	
  pm	
   Lenten	
  Supper	
  
6:00	
  pm	
   Program:	
  The	
  Five	
  People	
  You	
  Meet	
  in	
  

Heaven	
  
03.18.2017	
   EYC	
  goes	
  to	
  Red	
  Mountain	
  Park	
  
03.19.2017	
   Lent	
  III	
  

8:45	
  am	
   Holy	
  Eucharist	
  Rite	
  I	
  (w/childcare)	
  
9:30	
  am	
  	
   Christian	
  Formation:	
  	
  The	
  Gospel	
  

According	
  to	
  Pixar	
  
9:30	
  am	
   Christian	
  Formation:	
  	
  What	
  Wondrous	
  

Love	
  
10:30	
  am	
   Holy	
  Eucharist	
  Rite	
  II	
  (w/Choir	
  and	
  

childcare)	
  
5:30	
  pm	
   EYC	
  at	
  Holy	
  Apostles	
  

03.22.2017	
   Lenten	
  Wednesday	
  Night	
  Series	
  
5:30	
  pm	
   Lenten	
  Supper	
  
6:00	
  pm	
   Program:	
  The	
  Five	
  People	
  You	
  Meet	
  in	
  

Heaven	
  
03.26.2017	
   Lent	
  IV	
  

8:45	
  am	
   Holy	
  Eucharist	
  Rite	
  I	
  (w/childcare)	
  
9:30	
  am	
  	
   Christian	
  Formation:	
  	
  The	
  Gospel	
  

According	
  to	
  Pixar	
  
9:30	
  am	
   Christian	
  Formation:	
  	
  What	
  Wondrous	
  

Love	
  
10:30	
  am	
   Holy	
  Eucharist	
  Rite	
  II	
  (w/Choir	
  and	
  

childcare)	
  
10:30	
  am	
   Holy	
  Eucharist	
  (w/Choir	
  and	
  childcare);	
  

Children’s	
  Choir	
  sings	
  
03.29.2017	
   Lenten	
  Wednesday	
  Night	
  Series	
  	
  

5:30	
  pm	
   Lenten	
  Supper	
  
6:00	
  pm	
   Program:	
  The	
  Five	
  People	
  You	
  Meet	
  in	
  

Heaven	
  
04.02.2017	
   Lent	
  V	
  

8:45	
  am	
   Holy	
  Eucharist	
  Rite	
  I	
  (w/childcare)	
  
9:30	
  am	
  	
   Adult	
  Choir	
  Warm-­‐Up	
  
9:30	
  am	
   Christian	
  Formation:	
  	
  What	
  Wondrous	
  

Love	
  

Sundays	
   Cursillo—Floating	
  Reunion	
  Group	
  	
   	
  11:45	
  am	
  	
  
Mondays	
   Cursillo	
  Reunion	
   5:30	
  pm	
  
Tuesdays	
   Cursillo	
  Reunion	
   5:30	
  pm	
  
Wednesdays	
   Cursillo	
  Reunion	
   3:00	
  pm	
  
Wednesdays	
   Choir	
  Rehearsal	
   6:30	
  pm	
  
2nd/4th	
  Thurs	
   Cursillo	
  Reunion	
   6:30	
  pm	
  

Men’s	
  Group	
  Dinner	
   1st	
  Mondays	
   6:00	
  pm	
  
Vestry	
  Meeting	
   2nd	
  Mondays	
   6:00	
  pm	
  
DOK	
  	
   3rd	
  Thursdays	
   6:00	
  pm	
  
Tapister’s	
  -­‐Hoover	
  Library	
   2nd	
  Saturdays	
   10:00	
  am	
  	
  
Property	
  Team	
  Meeting	
   Last	
  Mondays	
   6:00	
  pm	
  
Healing	
  Service	
   5th	
  Sundays	
   11:30	
  am	
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10:30	
  am	
   Holy	
  Eucharist	
  II	
  (w/Choir	
  and	
  childcare)	
  
11:30	
  am	
   Children’s	
  Choir	
  Practice	
  

04.05.2017	
   Lenten	
  Wednesday	
  Night	
  Series	
  
5:30	
  pm	
   Lenten	
  Supper	
  
6:00	
  pm	
   Program:	
  The	
  Five	
  People	
  You	
  Meet	
  in	
  

Heaven	
  
04.09.2017	
   Palm	
  Sunday	
  

8:45	
  am	
   Blessing	
  of	
  the	
  Palms	
  and	
  Holy	
  Eucharist	
  
Rite	
  I	
  (w/childcare)	
  

9:30	
  am	
  	
   Adult	
  Choir	
  Warm-­‐Up	
  
9:30	
  am	
   Christian	
  Formation:	
  	
  What	
  Wondrous	
  

Love	
  
10:30	
  am	
   Blessing	
  of	
  the	
  Palms	
  and	
  Holy	
  Eucharist	
  

II	
  (w/Choir	
  and	
  childcare)	
  
04.10.2017	
   Vestry	
  Meeting	
  
04.13.2017	
   Maundy	
  Thursday	
  

7:00	
  pm	
   Holy	
  Eucharist	
  II	
  and	
  Foot	
  Washing	
  with	
  
Guest	
  Preacher	
  Delores	
  Hydock	
  

8:30	
  pm	
   Gethsemane	
  Vigil	
  (ends	
  at	
  noon	
  on	
  Fri.)	
  
04.14.2017	
   Good	
  Friday	
  

12:00	
  pm	
   The	
  Seven	
  Last	
  Words	
  of	
  Christ	
  
7:00	
  pm	
   The	
  Seven	
  Last	
  Words	
  of	
  Christ	
  and	
  Holy	
  

Communion	
  
04.15.2017	
   Holy	
  Saturday	
  

7:00	
  pm	
   The	
  Great	
  Vigil	
  of	
  Easter	
  with	
  Festival	
  
Fire	
  and	
  Eucharist	
  (w/	
  Choir	
  and	
  
childcare)	
  

04.16.2017	
   Easter	
  Day	
  
6:15	
  am	
   Sunrise	
  Eucharist	
  
8:45	
  am	
   Holy	
  Eucharist	
  II	
  (w/	
  childcare)	
  
10:30	
  am	
  	
   Festival	
  Eucharist	
  (w/	
  Choir	
  and	
  

childcare)	
  
11:45	
  am	
   Easter	
  Egg	
  Hunt	
  

04.17.2017-­‐
04.18.2017	
  

Easter	
  Holiday—Church	
  office	
  closed	
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424 Emery Drive 
Hoover, Alabama 35244 
Tel. 205-988-8000

holyapostles.dioala.org

Location
424 Emery Drive 
Hoover, Alabama 35244 
Telephone: (205) 988-8000
E-mail: 
kmcadams@holyapostleshoover.org
Rector:
bhutson@holyapostleshoover.org

Regular Worship Schedule (Sept. - May)

Sunday
8:45 AM Holy Eucharist w/child care
9:30 AM Christian Formation w/nursery
9:30 AM Adult Choir Warm-up
10:30 AM Holy Eucharist w/choir and child care.
11:30 AM Coffee Hour (fellowship following service)

http://mailto:kmcadams@holyapostleshoover.org.

